
 

 
 
7 March 2025 
 
Dear parents and carers,  
 

Spring 2 Week 2 Parent Letter 
 

 National Careers Week  
 

It has been such a busy week in school. There have been so 
many events for our pupils to be involved in, all connected to 
National Careers Week and getting them to think about their 
future and their ‘life after Lowton’.  
 

I want to take this opportunity to say a huge thank you to  
Mrs Ashton and her team for all of their hard work in putting 
together such a comprehensive programme of events, 
especially the Enrichment Day on Thursday.   

 

All of our pupils in Years 7, 8 and 9 got to visit the Careers Fair held in school whilst Year 10 pupils had a fabulous 
day sampling the courses on offer at Wigan and Leigh College, and Year 11 had the privilege of listening to 
employers from a variety of workplaces including the BBC, NHS, Dyson, Sellafield and Volkswagen.  
 

I am very grateful to all of the visitors who came to school to work with our young people: for their enthusiasm, 
commitment and passion for helping our pupils to make positive choices for their futures. It was so lovely for 
staff to see some of our former Lowton pupils amongst those expert speakers too (although it did make some 
feel rather old!)  

 

I also want to say how proud I am of the pupils who have given 
such a brilliant account of themselves this week. All of the 
employers who visited school, and the college staff working 
with Lowton pupils on Thursday, have taken the time to tell 
me how well mannered, well behaved and articulate they all 
were. They absolutely made the right impression and we all 
know that first impressions really matter! They are a credit to 
you, to themselves and to school and they should be very 
proud of themselves.  
 

 
If you would like to see for yourselves what National Careers Week and 
Enrichment Day have involved at Lowton, please have a look at our Facebook 
page where we have shared lots of photos from the week’s events.  
 
Thank you, as always, for your continuing support of our school.  
 

Yours faithfully 
Jane Galbraith 
Headteacher 
 


